GAPP Meeting Minutes 

January 17, 2011
Attendance: 

Ashbeck, Bender, Elsen, Freundl, Hess, Meza, Newton O-Shasky, Pawelski,Pierce, Romano, Roth, Tiernan/Baumgart, Taylor Timmermann
Absent: Skifton and Krause/Sullivan Families
Itinerary 
Frau Timmermann distributed a yellow handout of the detailed trip itinerary and gave a short Powerpoint presentation showing the sites the group would be visiting. She also gave basic information about Landshut and the Hans-Leinberger Gymnasim
Tour Costs 
Frau Timmermann distributed a green Excel spreadsheet with the cost breakdown for this year’s GAPP trip. Actual cost per person is $2300. However, due to the extraordinary fundraising efforts of this year’s GAPP group, the cost per participant is only $1800.
Additional Costs: 


Luggage


Due to changes by the airlines, passengers on Lufthansa flights are allowed one piece of checked baggage. This piece of checked baggage cannot exceed 23 kg or 50 lbs.  A 2nd piece of checked is allowed per passenger at an additional fee of $50 or € 40. Airlines typically want this fee paid in cash. Students who will need an extra piece of checked luggage are advised to be prepared to have the fee amount available in cash. Further information regarding luggage restrictions can be found on the Lufthansa website www.lufthansa.com
GAPP T-Shirts 

All GAPP travelers will wear a GAPP T-Shirt when traveling to and from Germany. Andrea Taylor has agreed to investigate a brightly colored GAPP shirt. Cost of the shirt is around $10 per person.

Electronic Converter Kit

Frau Timmermann showed families her electronic appliance converter kit. Kits are available at ShopKo, Walmart, Target and luggage specialty stores. They cost about $20. One parent shared that ShopKo has a newer type for under $10. Any student bringing any type of electronic device (hair dryer, curling iron, battery charger for cameras, games and cell phones) will need one. Outlets are different in Germany so a different plug has to be fitted over ours and the current is 200 vs. 110. Frau Timmermann advised students against using their cell phones as an alarm clocks since the system will always look to find a network and the batteries drain quickly. Cell phones won’t work in Germany (unless they are a triband phone). Most families loan their guests a phone or a tract phone can be purchased inexpensively. However, Frau Timmermann strongly discourages constant cell phone contact. 

Spending Money

Frau Timmermann will arrange for 100 Euro per person to be purchased through Wood Trust bank. This will give each student a starting amount of cash. Families who want more money exchanged can do so if they inform Frau Timmermann. The order will be placed for the group in order to save on the transaction fees assessed by the bank. Each family will be responsible for paying the money to Pam Skifton. 

The actual amount of spending money needed varies per child and his/her habits. Typically, Frau Timmermann has found that girls have spent more than boys. On past trips, students spent as little as $100 to as much as $600 in the four weeks.  Frau Timmermann suggests budgeting $100 per week for spending money, [excluding the 100 Euro] since students will want to try many different foods and snacks and buy some souvenirs.  Frau Timmermann reminded families that the US $ is worth less than the Euro, so that should be kept in mind when budgeting as well.

Handling Money 
Frau Timmermann encouraged families to set up a checking account in their son/daughter’s name at their earliest convenience. The account should be issued a debit card so that students can withdraw money from an ATM in Germany using the debit card. Student withdrawals can be monitored on-line and additional funds can be added to the account if needed. If lost, the debit card can be cancelled and replaced. Frau Timmermann advised AGAINST traveler’s checks due to fees involved and dependency on banking hours. She likewise discouraged against the pre-loaded cards, due to access difficulties and fees. Frau Timmermann advised the attendees about not using the debit card for small purchases due to fees involved with each transaction. Instead, she advised that students withdraw 50 -100 Euro at a time to keep fees to a minimum. For larger purchases, using a debit card would be reasonable. Credit cards can be used, but are not as widespread as here in the U.S. Students should not need to use one, if they have a debit card. Debit cards MUST be set up with a checking account. Those attached to a savings account alone will NOT work from an ATM in Germany. This has something to do with the computer communications between our banking systems. Additionally, families need to alert their banks to the dates when their child will be using the card in Germany so that the account is not blocked for fraud prevention.
Royal Event  - May 22

Coordinators and volunteers are needed to make the Schaumtorte on the 21st and help in the booth on the 22nd . No one stepped forward at the meeting. 

Health Form:

These were re-distributed. Forms need to be completed and turned in by March 15th. Students must have had a physical within 10 months of trip. If due for athletic physical in fall, please inform Frau Timmermann and turn in completed form by May 1st.

Next Payment Due: 

March 15th $500

Final Payment Due: 
May 1st $300

Next Meeting: 

Tentative Date is April 18th 
Flight details:

13/June/2011    LH 435   Departure Chicago ORD                08:50 PM

14/June/2011                    Arrival Munich                              12:25 PM

 

11/July/2011      LH 434   Departure Munich                           3:40 PM

                                      Arrival Chicago ORD                        6:20 PM


For those of you needing/wanting to make changes, please contact Joerg Kramer at Value Holidays 1-800-558-6850. You are responsible for all additional charges incurred with adding flights to other destinations as well as any other fees due to deviations in the routing.

